
1. ONE VOICE WALES 
[NB: One Voice Wales responds on WG consultations on behalf of Town Councils via a network of volunteer responders: interested councillors contact Clerk]

1.1. White Paper ‘Reforming Local Government: Resilient and Renewed’

‘Please see the attached letter from the Cabinet Secretary for Finance and Local Government with details of the White Paper consultation.
The White Paper Consultation can be accessed via the Welsh Government website
https://consultations.gov.wales/consultations/reforming-local-government-resilient-and-renewed’
 [Appendix 1 -  02.02.17]
1.2. Monmouth/Newport Area Committee – Minutes 26th January 2017
[Appendix 2 - 31.01.17]
1.3. Reform of school governance: regulatory framework
I am writing to make you aware of a consultation that  the Welsh Government is undertaking  on the reform of school governance. 

The consultation document “Reform of school governance: regulatory framework” is available at the link below 

English: https://consultations.gov.wales/consultations/consolidation-and-revision-school-governance-regulatory-framework-wales
Consultation end date: 17/02/2017
 [25.01.17]
2. PARTNER ORGANISATIONS
2.1
Draft Submission to Welsh Government, Transport for Wales and the Four Bidders for the Wales & Borders Franchise
Full Draft Presentation Document – available Town Council office
[Draft Letter Appendix 3 - 13.02.17]
2.2
Caldicot Town Team (to Mon CC) – A Boards and Signage 
Sent to Mon CC and copied to Caldicot Town Council
[Appendix 4 - 25.01.17]

3. MONMOUTHSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL
3.1. Pigeons Caldicot Town Centre 
Letter from Mon CC responding to Caldicot Town Team copied to Caldicot Town Council

[Appendix 5 - 13.02.17]

3.2. Commercial obstruction in the carriageway: verge sponsorship policy
[Appendix 6 - 08.02.17]
3.3. Potential Weekly Park Run at Rogiet/Caldicot – via Cllr RJ Higginson
‘As briefly discussed, please see information below regarding a potential Park Run.  I would like to bring to the attention of the Community Council, the opportunity we are working up to host a weekly Park Run. A free weekly session to encourage families and the local community to participate in physical activity.

The location in Caldicot that we are looking at, is the public footpath and restricted byway, that runs at the back of Severn Tunnel Junction Station down to Caldicot Train Station (starting opposite Rogiet Country Park). The Park Run would occur on every Saturday morning between the hours of 9-10:30am approximately. The route would still be open and doesn’t restrict any access, albeit there will be many more users of the path between these times. 

To set up a Park Run you need 12 volunteers, including a race director. Following an initial meeting of local residents, Laura our sport development officer have been overwhelmed with the response from individuals who wants to be involved. The core voluntary team of 12, consists of 11 women, all of which would like to set an example to their families and friends, inspire the community to get involved and quote, “make Caldicot a place for the community to get involved in and be proud of”. 

The race director Helen is 55 years old, doesn’t run and has never entered a Park Run previously. Her inspiration is, she wants to show her family, if she can do it, then so can they. This week Helen is starting her running journey by joining a 0-5km group (couch to 5k) , and visiting other Park Run’s across Gwent and Cardiff, in readiness for her role as race director in Monmouthshire.

Laura met with Helen today and she has compared this opportunity, to host a weekly Park Run, to the positive events surrounding the castle and Caldicot. I have had a brief conversation with Councillor Guppy and whilst very positive, Councillor Guppy has given me an insight to the locality.

The implementation of the Park Run will take some weeks and will create further conversations with residents and partners. We would welcome the opportunity to come along to one of Caldicot Town Council meetings to inform Council members and address any concerns or gain further insight.

I look forward to your response.  

Kind regards 

Nick John 

Sport & Leisure Manager’









[30.01.17]
3.4. Proposed Timetable for Service 74 – via Cllr A Easson
‘Dear  Severnside and Lower Wye Councillors,

Please find attached a proposed timetable for the 74 service , recent changes that Newport Bus have made to the 74 service have meant that access to Spytty Retail park has been removed, connections for schoolchildren at Caldicot School have been lost  and journey times have been lengthy which has impacted on users of the service , I have worked with Newport bus to produce a new timetable and a rebranding of the service as X74 . This service will be an hourly frequency will access Spytty Retail park outside of peak times Monday to Friday and all day on Saturday  and will be routed via the A4810 Steelworks access road instead of via Underwood estate and Ringland , this will hopefully improve reliability and end to end journey times. The service will also give access to the new Glan Lyn development for residents wishing to travel to Chepstow or Caldicot etc  . There will also be a 74 A and C service that will connect at Magor for anyone wishing to access the underwood estate.  I am hoping to get this introduced within the next month , if you have any concerns or would like any further clarity on these changes please let me know. We will make sure that once these have been registered with the Traffic Commissioner we will advertise them comprehensively.

Kind Regards

Richard Cope

Business Manager (Passenger Transport & Transport Strategy)’
[Appendix 7 - 25.01.17]
3.5. Play provision 2017
‘Matthew Lewis had gone through the report on last year’s activities at a Town Council meeting in November.
The only additional information is that we hope to deliver the same provisions in 2017 as we did in 2016 if we receive the same level of financial support from the Town Council and the Community Councils in Severnside this year as we did last year. We feel that the new model of provision worked particularly well, with more visits to the open access scheme in Caldicot than the playschemes which took place in 2015.

The other two major advantages were that the open access sessions were free of charge (and therefore more likely to attract attendance by those in greatest financial need) and that there was full equality of provision for children with disabilities and other support needs.

Mike Moran’
[14.02.17]
3.6. Monmouthshire PSB: Well-being Assessment Consultation
‘To: All Community and Town Council Clerks

Monmouthshire Public Service Board has produced a draft Well-being Assessment for the county.  This will help shape the future of the area and its communities.  We want you to tell us what you think about the assessment to make sure we have understood what matters to people and communities.

The production of a Well-being Assessment is a requirement of the Well-being of Future Generations (Wales) Act 2015.  The assessment is based on data, academic research, future trends and most importantly an extensive community engagement exercise.  You may have seen the Our Monmouthshire team out and about over recent months, when we spoke to over a thousand residents.  Their comments have helped us to understand the things that contribute to social, economic, environmental and cultural well-being in Monmouthshire and how people would like the county to look in the future.  

The Public Services Board is consulting on the draft assessment between 17th January and 28th February.  

Consultation comments and feedback will be taken into account in the final assessment which will be published in May 2017. The assessment will be used to help the Board to develop a Well-being Plan which will make sure we think more about the long-term, work better with people and communities and each other, look to prevent problems and take a more joined-up approach.

The views community and town councils are incredibly important to us so please take the opportunity to look at the assessment and tell us what you think.  If you want to discuss the issues on social media it would be really helpful if you could use the #OurMonmouthshire hashtag.  It could also be something that you may wish to discuss at your cluster meetings

You can view a copy of the draft assessment and access an on-line questionnaire at http://www.monmouthshire.gov.uk/our-monmouthshire.  You can also comment and join the discussion on Twitter, Facebook and www.monmouthshire.madeopen.co.uk 

We will be holding a series of drop-in events during the week commencing 13th February and will be at the five community hubs during that period.  If you have any queries on the meantime please don’t hesitate to get in touch.

Regards
Matthew Gatehouse

Policy and Performance Manager’
[20.01.17]
4. PUBLICATIONS

To Note Publications/Minutes To Note Publications/Minutes – available Town Council Office:

1.1. Wales Audit Office: 
1.1.1. Investment in third sector services increasing but local authorities in Wales not making best use of the third sector
1.1.2. Community Councils need to improve financial management and governance

1.2.  

Allotment & Leisure Gardener – Issue 1 2017
1.3.  

Community Connections Impact Report – November 2011-October 2016

1.4.  

STRI Bulletin 

1.5.  

Clerks & Councils Direct

1.6.  

SLCC The Clerk

1.7.   
ICCM – The Journal Winter 2016

1.8. Aneurin Bevan Community Health Council Newsletter
1.9. Ombudsman Casebook Issue 27 
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For further information please contact Caldicot Town Council


Telephone:  01291 420441  Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:towncouncil@caldicottc.org.uk" �towncouncil@caldicottc.org.uk�
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